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FROM: Artem Atanasov, Chief Sales Officer, Centravis 

 

RE: Situation in Ukraine 
 

 

Our dear clients, partners, and friends, 

 

 

June 10, the 107th day Ukraine opposes full-scale Russian invasion. The Russian 

military is trying to take control of Severodonetsk in the Luhansk region, there are 

battles in the Donbass, Russian troops have temporarily occupied part of the 

Zaporozhye region, Kherson. The situation in Nikopol is under control, sometimes 

we hear artillery duels, quite loud, but all departments are functioning, and the 

necessary services are provided. 

 

At production everything in normal mode. The Cold and the Hot Shop are working 

to fulfill the plans and produce tubes on time. Production continues to receive billets 

in small batches. First of all, we produce automotive tubes and tubes from heat-

resistant steel grades.  We’re trying to improve our processing procedures for mother 

tubes to save energy and tools. 

 

Our Logistics team is actively working and constantly looking for the best and safe 

ways to deliver the finished products. The members of the Board of Directors, 

namely Yuriy Atanasov, Andrey Krasjuk, Artem Atanasov, stay in Ukraine and keep 

working. Our Sales offices worldwide in Essen, Milan, Krakow, Lugano, Houston, 

and Dubai are open, our Financial and Administrative Departments, Customer 

support are ready for your calls and messages. 

 

Centravis continues to do good deeds. Centravis Charity Foundation donated UAH 

248 thousand to the Ukrainian Revival Fund to help the orphanage where kids from 

Mariupol live.  

 

We will never tire of thanking for the support you provide. Glory to the Heroes! 

 

I am at your disposal as well, with all your requests for information or inquiries. 
 

 

 

Sincerely, 

 

Artem Atanasov 

aatanasov@centravis.com 

Tel: +38 067 636 07 91 
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